
 

February 18, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Dennis Hedke, Chairperson 

House Committee on Energy and Environment 

Statehouse, Room 581-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Hedke: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2305 by House Committee on Energy and 

Environment 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2305 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2305 would amend the Kansas Storage Tank Act that is administered by the Kansas 

Department of Health and Environment to include a requirement for secondary containment 

when installing new underground storage tank systems. 

 

 The passage of HB 2305 would have no fiscal effect on the Kansas Department of Health 

and Environment because the review of underground storage tank installation permits is similar 

to other functions currently being performed by the Department. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Aaron Dunkel, KDHE  

 Mark Heim, Agriculture  


